CITY OF HAINES

COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

OCTOBER 11, 2016
       CONVENE: 7:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of September 13, 2016 and September 21, 2016 Council meetings.
· October accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - September
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
· Park Use Policy
Old Business
· Water Compliance Project
New Business
Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
OCTOBER 11, 2016

CONVENED: 7:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the October 11, 2016 City Council meeting at 7:00 pm. Council members present were Katie Jones-Bedolla, Don Adcock, John Shurtleff, Dawn O’Grady, Lisa Whited and Connie Pound-Lewis. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell.  

Citizens present: Sandy Wood, Melissa Brown and Katherine Down. Planning Commission Chair Richard Howe was also present
Agenda Item No. 1 – Mayors Report

Survey Map

Mayor Brown explained that he contacted City Attorney Dan Van Thiel concerning the survey that was completed by Bagett, Griffith and Blackman Professional Surveyors. The Attorney stated that the survey map is a legal survey map that will be honored in a court of law. It is not necessary for the Council to vote to accept the map but as a courtesy to the Council, Mayor Brown asked for a motion to approve the map as a legal survey document.
Councilor Adcock made a motion to accept the survey map as a legal survey. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent. 


Uniting the Council
Mayor Brown expressed his disappointment concerning the September Council meeting stating that he wants the Council to work together as a united governing body.
Councilor Jones-Bedolla presented the Council with a statement that was addressed to Councilor Pound-Lewis that she read aloud. Councilor Jones-Bedolla concluded her statement by asking for Councilor Pound-Lewis to resign from the Council. 
Councilor Whited stated that she totally agreed with Councilor Jones-Bedolla statement and that it was time for Councilor Pound-Lewis to step down. Councilor Whited commented that the City needs guided and operated with vision and foresight.
Councilor Adcock stated that everyone on the Council should stand behind each other and Councilor Pound-Lewis does not stand behind the Council at all. Once the Council makes a decision everyone must accept that decision and not ask for a revote.
Councilor O’Grady commented that Councilor Pound-Lewis did call for a revote after the Council voted unanimously to send the party a letter and that is not working together as a team. 

Citizen Katherine Down stated that not only does the Council need to work together as a team the whole City needs to work together and stand behind the Council and the employees. Those that are causing hate and discontent need to be held accountable. She felt that the information in Councilor Jones-Bedolla’s letter needed to be sent to everyone that votes and pays taxes in Haines, because they have a right to know what is going on in this City.

Myers Property Issue
Mayor Brown explained to the Council that Shane Myers has not complied with the removal of the building that he built on City property. The City sent a letter to Shane explaining the violations August 17, 2016. Shane was present at the September 13, 2016 Council meeting where the matter was discussed. The Council reaffirmed that the building must be moved off City property and all building set-backs must be followed. The other items located on City property must also be removed. The next step in the legal process is to have the City Attorney send him a letter. 

Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to have Attorney Dan Van Thiel send Shane Myers a letter concerning the removal of the shed and other items off City property. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.


Recreational Immunity
Mayor Brown explained that he had obtained information concerning new legislation on Recreational Immunity. In the past under Oregon’s Recreational Immunity law, officers and employees of Cities were exempt from liability. Landowners in Oregon are immune from civil liability in the case of personal injury on their property provided that they were recreating with a property owner that did not charge a fee. However, the Oregon Supreme Court has ruled that employees and other agents of landowners may be liable if a person is injured as a result of their actions. Public Agencies are required to defend and indemnify their employees against such claims.
Mayor Brown was also told at the meeting that the City is at extreme liability for personal items that are stored on City property. 

Right of Way Issues
The City has received several complaints on another right of way issue at 814 Amy Street. There are six cars and a garbage trailer on the right of way. Mayor Brown confronted the property owner that has the cars stored on City property and he was not cooperative in the matter.
There is also an issue at 820 First Street concerning a garbage trailer and piles of yard debris on City property. The responsible party has had prior notification concerning this matter but has not complied.
The Council consensus was to send both parties letters notifying them that they need to remove the items from City property.


Meeting with Representative Cliff Bentz
Mayor Brown, City Recorder Valerie Russell, Public Works Josh Proebstel, Consultant Nick Ducote, Bill Harvey and Engineer John Garlitz (via- telephone) attended a meeting with Representative Cliff Bentz to discuss the issues the City has had with the IFA. Items that were addressed included the Income Survey and the Rate Study and the issue that all communities are not treated equally. Representative Bentz stated that he would have his staff attorney, Andrew Downs research and write a letter to the IFA, which will be reviewed by the City before submission. Mayor Brown later spoke with Andrew Downs who commented that he was not sure if the IFA was doing anything illegal but they definitely have some unethical practices. 

Cole Street Project
Wayne Overton, DBA High Country Contracting agreed to the terms of the bid award for the Cole Street Project. Wayne is planning to start the project October 24, 2016.

Documentation for Utility Hookup
The City has been approached by property owners that have stated that the hookup fees have been paid in the past for the utilities for their property. Mayor Brown explained that the property owner must have documentation of the payment for the hookup before the City can determine if the charge has been paid.
Agenda Item No. 2– Consent Agenda
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Whited seconded the motion. The motion passed with unanimous consent.
Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder/Public Works Reports
City Recorder

Scam
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that the City fell victim to a scam involving A1 Janitorial Supply. The company claims to send a free sample of sewer degreaser and then the recipient receives a large charge for the sample and the company continues to send additional shipments. An additional shipment was refused and returned to the sender, but the City still received an invoice for $562.56, that was not paid. The company contacted Valerie and stated that the product was being held in a UPS warehouse and the City was going to be charged for the disposal, but they would take care of everything if the invoice was paid with a reduction in the price of $100.00. City Attorney Dan Van Thiel sent a letter to the company stating that the product was refused and the City was not going to pay the invoice. After A1 Janitorial Supply received the letter they agreed to remove the charges.

Sewer Disposal Permit
A draft of the Sewer Disposal Permit has been sent to the DEQ for review. The eight year permit will expire December 31, 2016. The final renewal must be submitted to the DEQ by November 1, 2016 or the City will be charged $5,230. A large amount of new information had to be included in the renewal because of the upgrades to the sewer system in 2010.

CDBG Grant Application and Oregon State Drinking Water Revolving Fund Loan Application
Nick Ducote from Ducote Consulting LLC has submitted the CDBG grant application to the IFA on behalf of the City. The City should know if they are a recipient of the grant by mid-December. If the City is a recipient, then the grant will be awarded in February. Nick has also nearly completed the application for the Oregon State Drinking Water Revolving Fund Loan. 
Proposed 2017 Method of Distribution
The IFA is asking for comments on the Proposed 2017 Method of Distribution. One of the significant proposed changes is the exclusion of preliminary engineering/planning grants and combination design/construction grants and will only accept final design only or construction only projects. This will negatively impact small communities that do not have the resources to fund a planning project such as an updated Water Master Plan.

Public Works Report
The public works has been compiling a list of sewer lateral clean out ports and flushing them out, several of the ports were not located. 
All of the new water and sewer installations have been measured from reference points and all data will be provided to JUB Engineers for mapping updates. 
There is a fire hydrants that has failed, the cost to repair will be $732 for the parts. A former public works employee had acquired a fire hydrant repair kit that is needed to repair the fire hydrants, the kit would have cost an additional approximate $700. The sewer pivots have been winterized. 
Agenda Item No. 4-Administrative Matters

Park Use Policy 
The Council was provided with a draft Park Use Policy with the changes that had been discussed in the last meeting. Council Whited questioned #1 concerning the applicant assuming all responsibility/liability and if that statement was sufficient to release the City of all liability. The use of alcohol in the park was also discussed.
The CIS Insurance Risk Management department will be contacted on the liability issue and the OLCC on the alcohol issue.
Agenda Item No. 5– Council/Committee Reports


Councilor Adcock
Councilor Adcock has ordered the materials to repair the bandstand.
Meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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